
Outreach, Events, Grower Site Visits Addendum 
 

 
Neil Bell, Javier Fernandez-Salvador, and Heather Stoven conduct site visits in 2017 to assess 
grower priorities and start forming connections. 
 

 
Javier Fernandez-Salvador and Heather Stoven building a mist bench at the propagation study 
collaborator site, 2018. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
Growers posing with the temperature sensors installed in their fields, 2018. 

 
Grower visits and project tours at NWREC, 2019. 

 
2019 Olive Advisory Council and Grower Meeting (left); Olive Field Day at Red Ridge 
Farms/Durant 2019 (right). 



 
Heather Stove (left) and Javier Fernandez-Salvador (right) give presentations at the Olive 
Industry Field Day and Site Tour at NWREC, 2019. 
 

 
Olea Project and Olive Grower Tasting Booth at the Culinary Breeding Network Variety 
Showcase in early 2020 (left); installing a mist bench at an additional propagation study 
collaborator site, 2020 (right). 
 



 
Outreach in the time of covid-19: Tessa Barker leads an Instagram live class on pruning potted 
olives (left); the inaugural Oregon Olive Grower Association meets via zoom (right). 


